Ski for Light, Inc.
Minutes of Annual Board Meeting
January 21, 2021
Meeting via Zoom

President McCorcle called the meeting to order at 8:07 p.m. Eastern Standard Time.

Roll Call
Present: Tim McCorcle; Julie Coppens; Krista Erickson; Brenda Seeger; Michael Evelo; Robert Hartt; Marion Elmquist; Renee Abernathy; Cara Barnes; Amy Brannan; Wendy David; Judith Dixon; John Elliott; Betsy Fischer; Lynee Forsyth; Andrea Goddard; Nicole Haley; Lauren Heine; Melinda Hollands; Bonnie O’Day; Laura Oftedahl; Sheri Richardson; Larry Showalter; and Karen Wood
Absent: John Amundson

Approval of Minutes from October 28, 2020 Board teleconference 
The minutes were approved as distributed to the Board on January 19, 2021.

Julie shared part of a video that she is working on for the event. Julie asked for more brief stories and will also need personal fitness challenge videos for the closing ceremony. Julie thanked those who contributed so far.

Treasurer’s Update
Brenda reported that SFL currently has $83,441.00 in checking and $59,757.00 in savings for total operating funds of $143,198.00. The market value of the Endowment Fund is currently $507,238.00. The transition continues to CBIZ and Mayer Hoffman McCann P.C. (hereafter abbreviated “CBIZ” in these minutes) for bookkeeping services with Brenda continuing to handle SFL’s checking and savings accounts.

Fundraising Update
Tim sent out a report yesterday comparing fundraising from 2019 and 2020. (see Pages 12-13) Fundraising was down in 2020 but we did not send out a Spring appeal in 2020. The Fall appeal has been successful and we will send out a Spring appeal later this year.

2021 Virtual Event Update
Tim thanked Bonnie for doing a phenomenal job of leading the event. Bonnie individually recognized and highlighted the work of each 2021 Event Planning Committee member. All Board members have registered for the Event. The theme is 2021 Ski for Light International Event Virtually Everywhere. The event is scheduled from Jan. 27-30, 2021. Most of the headbands have been sold and event t-shirts are selling well. The available supply of stretch bands have been mailed out patches will be mailed out after the Event -- everyone who registered for the event will get a patch. There are 368 registrants so far.
Lauren has coordinated fitness activities including stretch and yoga classes Wednesday-Friday mornings and other fitness classes at 6:00 p.m. Wednesday through Friday evenings. All fitness classes and special interest sessions will be recorded and posted on YouTube.
There are twelve special interest sessions. Most of the sessions will have an introduction, prerecorded section and Q&A at the end. Each session will have a technical person present.
The auction will be on Friday evening. There are over forty items.
Julie is coordinating the closing ceremony on Saturday evening. The ceremony will feature a performance by Jim Salestrom, awards, fitness challenge stories and a performance by a blind comedian.
There will be social hours after events have concluded each evening.
A list of the auction items will be sent out next week. A daily schedule will also be sent out each day during the Event. The weekend prior to the Event (1/23 and 1/24), Judy will be hosting two training sessions for Zoom. 

2022 International Event Update
Tim reported that he has received an initial contract from Snow Mountain Ranch with rates unchanged from 2021 rates. Tim anticipates an event fee of around $900.00 for double occupancy. Currently, Snow Mountain Ranch has the 2022 event scheduled from Jan. 20-30, 2022, the same week for this year. Tim will ask about the availability of February 3-13, 2022.

2021 Ridderrennet Update
Marion reported that the Ridderrennet for 2021 has been canceled. Travel restrictions would likely have precluded anyone from the U.S. from attending, even if there was a Ridderrennet this year. We will continue with how we have handled the team selection in the past -- deciding on any team for 2022 this coming Fall. Marion has informed the team selected for 2020 of the current situation.

2023 Event Site Discussion
Tim forwarded the Site Selection Committee report to the Board prior to this meeting. (see Pages 5-8) Tim explained that Cara and her Committee continue to gather information from venues under consideration for the 2023 event. the Executive Committee is not recommending any particular site yet for 2023 as there is still more information to be gathered from venues before a site can be recommended. Cara plans to speak with hotel managers and the caterer in Rhinelander as well as obtain more information about the ski area in Green Bay. Site visits for New Hampshire are in the works when it is safe to travel. Nicole mentioned that she is regularly at venues being considered in New Hampshire and offered to help. Bob Civiak and Joan Holcombe also live in New Hampshire and Cara has been in touch with them. Mike asked about banquet space in Rhinelander – Mike thinks there would be room for 300 people. Cara explained that the 225 people capacity came from the hotel manager and the caterer and also takes our requirement of 36 inches between tables into account. Karen asked about a snowmobile track being the route between the two hotels in Rhinelander -- Mike explained that there is little activity, the route is short and is not an active snowmobile trail. Marion explained that when she made a site visit to Rhinelander, it didn’t look like a designated snowmobile trail. Tim was part of the site visit to Rhinelander and added that walking that path is no harder than walking from lodging to meals at Snow Mountain Ranch.
Tim thanked Cara and her committee for their work gathering information. 

Committee Updates
Publicity and Public Relations Committee. (see Pages 19-20) Melinda reported that the Publicity Committee has produced a speaker’s packet which is available on the SFL website. Melinda also demonstrated the tabletop SFL banner which is available to be mailed if needed for a presentation. There are four tabletop banners available.
Corporate Sponsors Committee. Marion and Renee reported that sponsors have been fantastic. Several sponsors have donated auction items. Since the 2020 Outdoor Retailor Show was canceled, Marion and Renee sent letters to corporate sponsors and have kept in touch throughout the past several months. Tim thanked Marion and Renee for their work and focusing on building relationships with corporate sponsors. Brenda asked about how to help write postcards to corporate sponsors. We will ask for volunteers during the virtual event.
Social Media Committee. Julie reported for the Social Media Committee on behalf of Committee Chair, Sonja Elmquist. The Committee is planning to be more active, however, Sonja would like to stepdown as Committee Chair. Julie asked for help identifying people to chair the Committee. Julie and Leslie have been helping out but we need talent in that area. We need someone who understands the organization. Lauren asked how active SFL has been on social media. Julie explained that Facebook is the most active. SFL has a Twitter presence which is smaller than Facebook. There are about 50 people regularly communicating with us on Facebook which is not close to its potential. Our presence on Twitter helped us network with some segments of the adaptive sports community. We’ve been using Facebook when we can but have not been as strategic or scheduled as we could be. Julie plans to mention the social media platforms SFL is active on during the closing ceremony at the upcoming virtual event and we will encourage other presenters to mention social media platforms throughout the event. A question was asked of whether people could go to corporate sponsors Facebook pages and thank them for their support.

Cara asked if there could be a deadline for reports prior to the meeting so people have time to read everything before the meeting.

Conflict of interest forms 
The Conflict of Interest Disclosure Statement forms were e-mailed to the Board. Please complete the form and return it to Krista via U.S. mail as soon as is convenient.

Tim thanked the Board for their work, especially all the work on the virtual event.
Bonnie moved and Karen seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m. Eastern Standard Time.


Ski for Light, Inc.
Site Selection Committee Report
January 12, 2021


In the fall of 2020, the Site Selection Committee launched a Google Form which can be used by members of the Ski for Light community to suggest a possible venue.  The form gathers basic information about the hotel and ski site and will help the Committee assess whether a Site Visit is appropriate.  To date, no responses have been received.  The form can be accessed at https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdlJyP6hLhYjogfEpK6AlnwpPhOySo_5MJSsDeRkX3yGkFq8Q/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0.  In addition, updated Request for Proposal (RFP) documents used to request proposals from hotels and ski areas can be found on the Board Member Information and Materials page https://www.sfl.org/board/.

The Site Selection Committee has identified three possible locations for the 2023 event.

Green Bay, Wisconsin
The Radisson and the Hyatt Regency in Green Bay have submitted proposals for 2023.  The Radisson (where the group stayed previously) has gone through a multi-million-dollar renovation and smoking is no longer allowed in the hotel, although there are still smoking areas in the adjacent casino.  The Radisson offers 391 rooms including 15 ADA rooms, four with roll in showers.  Two of the four rooms with roll in showers are suites.  The Radisson is across the street from the Green Bay airport and approximately 17 miles from the ski area.

The Hyatt Regency is closer to downtown and approximately 14 miles from the ski area.  It is an all-suite hotel originally built in 1989 as an Embassy Suites.  There are approximately 158 rooms with two queen beds (including some executive suites) and 78 rooms with king beds.  Also included are two ADA rooms, one with a king bed and the other with two queen beds.  The ADA rooms have grab bars and shower chairs (no roll in showers).  It is unclear whether some non-ADA rooms could be made acceptable to MIP participants if the bedroom doors were removed and door measurements have been requested.

While both hotels have adequate meeting space, the Radisson has been recently renovated and has more up-to-date ADA rooms.  The Hyatt Regency is closer to downtown shopping and activities.

The Brown County Reforestation Camp would again be the ski area.  They do not have snow making equipment but reported a good snow year in 2019-2020.  Brown County staff provided a ball park use fee for the trails and lodge building, although some waivers may be available which need to be applied for and approved by a committee.  Lunches would be under a separate contract and Brown County staff can provide a list of approved caterers.

Rhinelander, Wisconsin
The Quality Inn has expressed interest but typically provides contracts rather than written proposals.  The Quality Inn has 98 rooms including 5 ADA rooms with roll in showers.  The facility does not have an elevator to the second floor.  The size of the event would be limited by the size of the banquet space (225 people or less).  Meals would need to be prepared off site by a caterer.  There is a room equipped with a bar which can be locked off so the room can be used for other activities during the day.  There are rental fees for banquet and meeting space which we do not typically encounter at other facilities where the facility is providing meals.  The pool has a lift but the hot tub does not as it is on an area above the pool with steps.  It is unknown whether a temporary ramp could be installed.

There is an AmericInn with 51 rooms including 2 ADA rooms with roll in showers next to the Quality Inn.  The General Manager at the AmericInn has expressed interest but could provide only approximate room rates at this point.  The AmericInn is a Wyndham property and Wyndham reportedly sets rates about 18 months out.  The room rates at the AmericInn are generally higher than the Quality Inn.  The AmericInn has a pool and hot tub with lifts for each.  There is also an elevator to the second floor.  Both the Quality Inn and AmericInn are ten to fifteen minutes from the ski area.

Site visits were made to Rhinelander in 2017 and 2019.  Both site visit reports 
Indicate that a short, direct walk is possible from one to the other via the lawn of the AmericInn which in the winter is typically packed snow.  Both the Event Coordinator at the Quality Inn and the General Manager at the AmericInn expressed concern about participants walking between the two hotels.  The packed snow is due to the area being a snowmobile route.  Kemp Street has no sidewalks and is a highway.  Contracting with a shuttle service for transportation between the two facilities was suggested.

Lynn’s Catering is interested in providing pre-event meals as well as breakfast and dinner during the event.  Lynn is working up some price quotes. 

The ski trails would be located on and around the grounds of the Northwood Golf Club and the club house would serve as a warming and lunch area.  The Northwood Nordic Ski Club previously provided a proposal for grooming for a 2022 event and has expressed interest in assisting with a 2023 event but has not provided an updated proposal.  While the club does not have a pistenbully groomer or snow making capability, Michael Evelo reports that the club has groomed for a number of races and done a fine job.  The 2017 site visit report indicates that the 10 km course would be challenging.







Bellaire, Michigan
Shanty Creek Resorts has submitted a proposal for 2023.  The group would again stay at the Lakeview Hotel and Conference Center and ski on the resort property.  The hotel has 7 ADA rooms, 4 with roll-in showers.  There is a fitness center and indoor pool although the pool is not accessible.  There is an outdoor pool at Cedar River Village which MIPS can use.  There is some snowmaking capability at the downhill area but not on the cross-country trails.  The hotel is approximately 49 minutes (35.8 miles) from the airport.

It is difficult to make a detailed price comparison of these venues as some charge for things others do not.  Transportation from the airport to the hotel is needed at one venue while only transportation to the ski area is needed at another.  A quick look at some sample air fares on 1/7/21 for travel dates 1/31/21 to 2/7/21:

San Francisco to Green Bay	$338.00
San Francisco to Rhinelander	$416.00
San Francisco to Traverse City	$379.00

The Committee would like to move forward on site selection for 2023.  There are plans to visit North Conway and a couple of sites in Minnesota, but it is unknown when reports will be available given the current COVID situation.  It may be more realistic at this point to consider these as possible 2024 sites.



Respectfully submitted by Cara Barnes



Bellaire, Michigan
Shanty Creek Resort-Lakeview Hotel (Proposed dates 1/19/23-1/28/23)
	Guest Room	$125.00 plus 6% tax
	Studio Parlor	$202.00 plus 6% tax (The first 17 rooms will be billed at $125.00)
	Breakfast 	$ 16.00 (plus 21% gratuity=$1936)
	Lunch		$ 19.00 (plus 21% gratuity=$22.99)
	Dinner		$ 37.00 (plus 21% gratuity=$44.77)
	Trail Pass	$ 12.00 per person per day
	Ski Rentals	$16.00 per day or $ 91.00 per week




Green Bay, Wisconsin
Hyatt Regency Green Bay (Proposed dates 1/12/23-1/21/23)
	Room		$ 92.00 ($106.26 inclusive of current taxes)
	Breakfast	$ 18.00 
	Dinner		$ 32.00 

Radisson Green Bay (Proposed dates 2/23/23-3/4/23)
	Room		$109.00
	Breakfast	$ 18.00 plus 22% service charge
	Dinner		$ 23.00 plus 22% service charge

Brown County Reforestation Camp
	Lodge 	$370 per day (estimate)

Rhinelander, Wisconsin
Quality Inn
	Room		$ 79.00 plus 11.5%taxe
	Meet Space	$ 3,300 for event (estimate)

AmericInn
	Room		$109.00-$114.00 plus 11.5% tax (estimate)

Northwood Golf Club
	Clubhouse	$ unknown

Northwood Nordic Ski Club
	Trail Fees	None in 2022 Proposal	

Lynn’s Catering
	Interested and will work on prices.


Board Development and Nominations Committee
Amy Brannan & Krista Erickson
As this is not an election year, the committee is focusing on Board Development in several areas before the nomination process starts for 2022 later this year. 
Initial Goals 
·         Create a New Board Member Welcome session 
Tim McCorcle & Amy Brannan conducted a Welcome session October 2020 for new board members.
·         Conduct a short board survey on areas of interest to learn more about the organization, committee work  and any skill development ideas. 
·         Spring/March 2021 – Develop a board session looking out further than the next event
·         Spring/May – Offer an optional board learning session  - draw from board survey on topic of interest


Budget and Finance Committee Report
January 20, 2021


The Budget and Finance Committee consists of Bob Hartt, Chair, Mike Evelo, Betsy Fischer and Treasurer, Brenda Seeger.  As previously discussed, we have been transitioning to bookkeeping services from CBIZ and Mayer Hoffman McCann.  The Budget and Finance Committee will be scheduling   a meeting to review our fourth quarter financial performance report with Bankers Trust after the virtual event in February.  I want to thank Tim, Brenda and Nicole for all the work they have put into this transition,  and the committee members and I look forward to giving you the results of our fourth quarter review at our next meeting.
For our upcoming virtual event, I don't anticipate expenses exceeding $5,000.  With the income we will receive from our auction, headband and shirt sales, together with the foundation income outlined in the foundation fund raising report, we are well positioned to more than cover this year's lower than usual event expenses.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Hartt
Chairman


Report to Board
January 20, 2021
From: Laura Oftedahl
Re: Individual Giving

I hold three related positions:

Financial Appeal Coordinator
After skipping the Spring 2020 Appeal mailing, the Fall 2020 mailing went out in November.

Knowing that Larry Showalter has managed the SFL database (dbase platform) for many years, and that it would elevate our individual giving if the database were more accessible and user-friendly to fundraising and other areas, I’m researching budget and other considerations to convert this database to Excel. Excel appears to be the most accessible for screen readers. 

Donor Response Coordinator 
I took over as Donor Response Coordinator (sending acknowledgement letters) in July. I’ve mailed around 130 letters since then. A new database system will streamline this process.

Major Donors Committee
Laura Oftedahl, Chair; Marion Elmquist; Michael Evelo
SFL has an excellent donor base to work with. An immediate task for the board should be to identify projects that have been discussed, but need special funding.


Fundraising Report
For the SFL Board of Directors
January 20, 2021

Below is a table summarizing fundraising totals for fiscal years 2019 and 2020 and for 2021 through January 15.  

We did not conduct a Spring appeal campaign last year.  We anticipated a decline in donations as a result, and this is borne out in the $8,828 decrease in donations from individuals between 2019 and 2020.  Our Fall 2020 appeal campaign has generated good contributions from donors, and we continue to receive donations from it.  We will send out appeals letters to our individual donors and Sons of Norway lodges this Spring.  The enthusiasm for the upcoming virtual event is, hopefully, a good omen for a receptive response from our community.

Fundraising Totals – Fiscal Years 2019-2021

	[bookmark: RANGE!A2]Fundraising Income
	2021
	2020
	2019

	Unrestricted Donations
	

	Donations from Individuals
	 $    15,394 
	 $    25,145 
	 $    29,073 

	Goodfellow Fund Donations
	         5,060 
	         3,615 
	         8,515 

	Total Donations from Individuals
	         20,454 
	       28,760 
	       37,588 

	Donations from Organizations
	

	Foundations
	         5,500 
	       31,991 
	       33,380 

	Sons of Norway 
	         4,575 
	         9,220 
	         8,116 

	Total Donations from Organizations
	         10,075 
	       41,211 
	       41,496 

	Total Unrestricted Donations
	       30,529 
	     69,971 
	     79,084 

	
	
	
	

	Restricted Donations
	
	

	Endowment Donations
	         2,025 
	         2,100 
	         2,200 

	Total Fundraising Income
	 $      32,554 
	 $    72,071 
	 $    81,284 




Respectfully submitted,
Tim McCorcle


Foundations Committee Report
1. Funds from foundations received:
Flatley Foundation, $10,000
Delta Gamma, $5,000 
Thistle Foundation: $3,000 
Gibney Family Foundation $1,500
Total: $19,500
2. Funds applied for and not received
Bob Civiak and I applied for a grant from Fischer that was declined.
Submitted by
Bonnie O'Day
Foundations Committee Chair


Regional Liaison Report  Jan. 21,2021:
I have been dealing with multiple health issues since being appointed to this position. Therefore I have just begun reaching out to our SFL Regionals. I am introducing myself as the new liaison. I am telling the Regionals that the communication line is wide open. I have asked them to review the information about their Regional on our website and to let me know if they need to update it. I have asked them to send me information on a contact person with whom I can communicate along with that person’s contact information. I have told them not to hesitate to reach out if they have questions, want to share something about their regional or if I can help them out with anything. 
Examples of how I have helped in the recent past include:
One representative of the Black Hills Regional asked me if we could share our guide training videos with them. He said that they could use some help in this regard. I asked Tim if we could share our training videos and he said that the Regionals are welcome to go to our website to access the videos.I passed this information along to the rep. 
secondly, a representative of the New England Regional SFL asked me what insurance company International SFL uses. I asked Rich who was in charge of risk management at the time. He shared the information with me and I passed the information along to the NERSFL rep. 
I look forward to continuing to be a resource for the SFL Regionals and to providing a free flowing  bridge between all of our organizations. in the future.
Respectfully Submitted
Karen Wood


Guide Recruitment Committee Report
Amy Brannan, Lynee Forsyth, John Elliot
As we are not meeting in person this year we worked to recruited new and veteran guides closer to the event . We posted on facebook sites of Nordic clubs throughout the US and even one in London. We also connected with Nordic Clubs and organizations through emails with our flyer and email information. In addition we connected with individuals through personal emails.
The committee sent out over 75 emails to existing and new contacts for Nordic ski clubs and organizations with attachments of our event flyer and/or poster.  New contacts were made with Professional Ski Instructors of America (PSIA), through the Director of Marketing & Communication, with promising future connections for building awareness of SFL within this group.  This week the PSIA Digial Marketing Specialist will be posting our virtual event and several photos on their internal social pages. The audience is PSIA Cross Country instructors nationally. 
Through facebook messaging and joining facebook Nordic clubs we were able to get our event on 12 facebook sites with a potential of up to 16k people seeing this information through their membership to the sites.  These varied including east and west coast clubs, mid-west and one posted in London. 
Personal emails to potential guides and previous guides were sent out by the committee encouraging attendance this year as well. John, with extensive record keeping, sent out at least 88 of these personal emails.
Lynee has also tentatively secured a spot at the upcoming Edmonds Sons of Norway lodge meeting agenda for her and Tim to speak to guides for 2022 in person event.
Respectively submitted,
Amy Brannan, Guide Recruitment Chair


SFL VIP Recruitment Committee Report  2020-2021
Chair: Melinda Hollands
Members: Bob Hartt, Bonnie O’Day, Sheri Richardson
   
As of January 13 (two weeks prior to the event) we had 311 total applicants, 161 of which are VIPs. Out of that 161 tally, we have 44 first time VIPs, which is roughly 27%. We are thrilled that some VIPs that have not attended in many years, have signed up to join the virtual event. The above numbers are not current and are not final, but all indication is that we will surpass our 25% first time  VIP goal.  
A shortened 2020 News Release was sent to the following agencies for publication in their newsletters:
-NFB Braille Monitor
ACB Braille Forum
National Industries for the Blind…77 affiliated agencies
Guide Dog Schools 
Second Sense in Chicago
American Printing House for the Blind Visionawares website
National Sports Center for the Disabled in Winter Park, Colorado
Delta Gamma 
Blind Perspective on-line magazine
We are grateful to ACB and NFB for sending emails about our event to their national list serves. Typically we reach out to the NLS Talking Book Libraries in and around states where the event is going to be held. We did not send announcements to the libraries this year. 
We did not have a mentor program this year due to the nature of our virtual event. This decision was shared by the Event Planning Committee. 
The VIP Recruitment Committee members were heavily involved on the Event Planning Committee this year. We also worked closely with the Publicity and Public Relations Committee and Social Media to recruit VIPs for our virtual event.  
: SFL was asked to participate in the following virtual events. These presentations are also listed in the Publicity and Public Relations Committee Report. This list is not all inclusive as I am sure others did some sort of presentations as well.
Eyes Free Sports Podcast; Greg Lindberg interviewed Tim McCorcle in December
ACB Special Interest Affiliate Next Generation     New Year’s Eve Bash. Bonnie O’Day was interviewed by Desiree Christian from ACB
Affiliated Blind of Louisiana State Convention; Tim McCorcle and Melinda Hollands did a zoom presentation on January 9, 2021.
NFB WI Badger Chapter meeting presentation; Melinda Hollands will speak via zoom on March 4, 2021

Next year we plan to resume contacting our  regular agency list as well as resume our mentor program, assuming that by 2022 we will be able to have our typical in person event.
Respectfully submitted,
Melinda Hollands


Ski for Light Publicity and Public Relations Committee
Report for the Board for Jan. 21, 2021
Chair: Melinda Hollands
Members: Marion Elmquist, Cara Barnes, Krista Erickson, Sonja Elmquist, and  Julie Coppens
Although we did not formally meet as a committee, members of our committee along with representatives from the three Recruitment Committees and the Social Media Committee have been working on  projects described below. We also tried reaching out for new members in an article in the Bulletin, but so far no one has responded.
DOCUMENTS: The P and PR committee assisted in the preparation of the 2021 Event news Release, and Recruitment Flyer.

Articles about SFL participants: An ad was published in the Sons of Norway “Viking” magazine.
We still hope to publish something in a nationally known magazine.

Podcasts and Zoom Presentations: SFL was asked to participate in the following virtual events. These presentations are also listed in the VIP Recruitment Report. This list is not all inclusive as I am sure others did some sort of presentations as well.
Eyes Free Sports Podcast; Greg Lindberg interviewed Tim McCorcle in December
ACB Special Interest Affiliate Next Generation     New Year’s Eve Bash. Bonnie O’Day was interviewed by Desiree Christian from ACB
Affiliated Blind of Louisiana State Convention; Tim McCorcle and Melinda Hollands did a zoom presentation on January 9, 2021.
NFB WI Badger Chapter meeting presentation; Melinda Hollands will speak via zoom on March 4, 2021

Speaker’s Bureau Packet: This packet is now complete and available on the SFL website. It contains lists of available material to print or use digitally and a potential outline of speaking points. Included is a media file of Andrea Goddard talking through what it could be like for a first time participant. Table Top banners are also available to borrow. The availability of the packet was highlighted in The Bulletin in the  Fall of 2020.
   
Table Top Banner: banners are still available to borrow. Melinda will display one at our zoom Board meeting. Here is the description from last year…
: We have designed four table top banners with the SFL logo and website. They are 15’’ by 11’’ and hook onto a lightweight frame. These banners are to be used at speaking engagements and/or displays at expos, conventions, etc. Melinda will design a check out process and these banners can be mailed to SFL presenters.    

Collaboration with Social Media Committee: Melinda and Tim met with Sonja Elmquist and Julie Coppens from the Social Media Committee to clarify roles and responsibilities. This project will be ongoing.

 .  Spreadsheet of contacts: Updating this spreadsheet is an ongoing process and Krista and Melinda are working on it as time permits.

CBS Steve Hartman: 	Melinda received an idea from a SFL guide   to submit a suggestion  to CBS’ Steve Hartman  for a story on SFL, specifically Charlie Worth.Charlie is willing to participate, however feels other SFL participants may be of more interest. Melinda has sent an email to CBS, but has yet to reach anyone there. 
 This idea was put on hold in 2020. The P and PR Committee can revisit whether or not to pursue it again in 2021. 

Media Sources: Since our event is “Virtually Everywhere” this year, we could not arrange local media contacts. 

Respectfully submitted,
Melinda Hollands


Policy Manual Manager Report
January 18, 2021
The role of Policy Manual Manager was created as part of Bylaws changes adopted by the SFL Board during the 2020 Annual Board meeting. “Ski for Light Policy Manual Manager: This coordinator shall be a Board member responsible for reviewing the Ski for Light policy manual annually and recommending changes to the Board. As changes/updates are adopted by the Board, the Policy Manual Manager shall update the manual and forward the latest version to the Website Coordinator for posting to the website”, (Bylaw 3, Section 5, A. 10). The Ski for Light Policy Manual memorializes “Significant Board motions judged to be essential to maintaining the unique character of the SFL program, and to maintaining appropriate governance practices.” The SFL Policy Manual is available online at https://www.sfl.org/board/policy/

Since being appointed Policy Manual Manager this past Fall, I have created a Word version of the Policy Manual for easier updating and retention. As of this writing, I continue to read my way through the Policy Manual to identify any possible changes to bring to the Board for consideration.

Code of Conduct Policy
Work continues on recommendations for further distribution of the Code of Conduct Policy. The current version of the recommendations and next steps are detailed in the minutes of the October 12, 2021, Executive Committee meeting. The final recommendations will be incorporated as a separate section added to the end of the existing Policy. We plan to have a final version of the revised Code of Conduct Policy ready for the Board to consider at the Summer 2021 Board meeting.

Document Retention and Data Privacy
Interest has been expressed in possibly updating the existing Document Retention and Destruction Policy to detail more specifically how and where certain documents are to be retained by SFL, among other possible clarifications. Interest has also been expressed in possibly beginning to draft a data privacy policy. I’m planning to complete work on the Code of Conduct Policy before determining whether or not to consider updating the Document Retention and Destruction Policy and/or beginning to draft a data privacy policy. If you have a particular interest or expertise in any of the areas listed above, please let me know. 

Respectfully Submitted,
Krista Erickson, Policy Manual Manager

